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This is the first report of the new council term and 
I’m pleased to have been elected as Chairman once 
more. I’d firstly like to thank my fellow councillors 
and our Parish clerk for all their hard work and   
support. There are some new faces on the council 
who have already made a strong contribution.  
Patton Close – 
It’s great to welcome new residents to the village 
and to see Patton Close becoming occupied. It has 
been a difficult negotiation with Plus Dane Housing 
regarding the section 106 and the allocation of 
housing which hasn’t favoured local residents as 
much as the PC would have liked. However after 
protracted communication the PC did make some 
headway. 
Parish Field – 
The additional play equipment and the Circuit     
fitness equipment have been successfully installed 
along with a further picnic table. They seem to be in 
regular use and I believe this has been a very      
successful project. Particular thanks should go to 
Kathy Doyle who spearheaded this work. Kathy’s 
aspirations for the field go further and she is a long 
way down the path in terms of developing a wild 
flowers and willow walk project engaging our 
school in the process. 
Maintenance and remedial work has been under-
taken on the trees surrounding the field and our 
Parish Clerk is chasing down a drainage solution to 
deal with the accumulated water in the corner of 
the field. 
Village Hall –  
The Village Hall’s own management committee run 
a programme of ongoing maintenance and the PC 
continue to make a financial contribution to the 
running of the Village Hall. Please do consider it if 
you are organising a small gathering or event.   
Bookings can be made through the Parish Clerk. 
The Parish Council has continued to explore a   
number of possible alternate Village Hall locations 
with the support of both the Church and the WI. 
The Methodist Church have indicated there may be 

a possibility of using their church building.  
Broadband –  
Whilst much of the village now has access to       
superfast broadband a significant number still do 
not. Brian Glover Smith deserves recognition for the 
work he is doing to find a route forward. A number 
of meetings have taken place and plans are being 
drawn up for potential resolutions and sources of 
funding. 
The Village’s On-line Group of Digital Eagles have 
run a number of workshops around getting the 
most out of the internet and thanks should go to 
Radbroke Hall for their hospitality. Should you be 
interested in joining a workshop please contact 
Kathy Doyle or Phil Welch (contact details on the 
back page). 
Our Parish Clerk has been active in coordinating a 
website upgrade and launching our own Facebook 
page, please do take a look and feel free to post 
and make comments.  
We have found a solution funded by Colshaw Hall 
for our Christmas tree lights. After an electric    
power installation the tree should be a bit brighter 
this year. 
The Parish Council continues to push for               
improvements in all areas of parish life.  Looking 
ahead we hope to have an exterior mounted       
defibrillator placed outside the school. 
If you have a suggestion for the Parish Council or 
would like to volunteer to help please contact     
either the Clerk or a member of the Council.  All the 
contact details can be found on the notice boards 
around the village, on the newsletter or on the    
village website.   
Finally a big thank you to all those who recently  
volunteered to litter pick. A staggering amount was 
collected and our Village is certainly better for a 
good clean up, we just need to keep it that way. 
Once again it has been a great pleasure to Chair the 
Parish Council for another year. 
 
Chris Hurst, Chairman. 

Chairmans Annual Report 2015/16 

Village Information and events can be found at www.overpeover.com    
or our Facebook page www.facebook.com/Overpeover 
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28/05/2016 Clean for the Queen  Volunteers needed meet at 10.30am at the Parish Field 

03/06/2016—05/6/2016 St Lawrence's Flower Festival weekend  

There will be a concert in the church on Friday evening. Also, the gardens to Peover Hall will be open to the 

public on the Saturday & Sunday under the NGS scheme. (see advert) 

12/06/2016 Street Party to Celebrate the Queen's 90th at the Village Hall 12 noon onwards 

With the support of the Parish Council and the WI you can leave your wallets and purses at home just bring 

a picnic to share and your own drinks.  Tea, coffee and cakes will be provide by the WI, traditional games on 

the field behind, thanks to Stuart and Vicki Irlam, a bouncy castle and a Children’s Cupcake competition. 

26/06/2016 Over Peover 10k in aid of Riding for the disabled  - if you would like to volunteer to help  

 with this event or enter, please visit www.cutefruitevents.com  

02/07/2016 Over Peover School Summer Fair 1pm-3pm at the School—All welcome 

08/07/2016 Eddie Stobart Ltd Charity Summer Ball at Merrydale Manor in Over Peover.  

The ball will raise money for 'When You Wish Upon a Star', a charity which grants the wishes of children 

with life-threatening illnesses. 

The summer ball promises to be a star-studded event, with amazing food and entertainment. Eddie Stobart 

Ltd will also be donating funds for Peover Superior School, St Lawrence's Church and Snelson Chapel. 

The Irlam family are pleased that Stobarts are assisting this charity, having supported it themselves for 

many years. Georgina Irlam from Colshaw Hall Event Planning is arranging this event so if you would like to 

take a table, or have any enquiries then please call 01565 724060 or email enquiries@colshawhall.com. 

09/07/2016 Church Garden Party hosted by kind permission of Mr & Mrs Brookes 

29/07/2016 Beer Festival & Gooseberry Show Weekend hosted by The Dog of Peover 

07/08/2016 Peover Game and Angling Fair—£20/car £10 single occupancy or on foot 

There will be fishing demonstrations on the lake, shooting competitions and tuition as well as archery. 

Attractions to entertain you in the main ring this year include Cyril the Squirrel and his team of racing 

terriers, demonstrations by Vale Royal Falconry and a team of professional Security Dogs. By popular 

demand Ferret World are returning as well as the ever popular Newfoundland dogs. With a busy Craft tent, 

animals in the Countryside area, gun dog classes, lurcher racing and much more this will be a great family 

day out. 

Visit our website www.cheshiregameandanglingfair.co.uk  and book your tickets with a 20% discount. 

03/09/2016 Radbroke Family Fun Day—11:00 – 16:00 further details to follow on village website  

25/09/2016 Harvest Festival @ St Lawrence's 

22/10/2016 WI Fizz Fashion Show 7.30pm  tickets available from the WI and are priced at £5.00 which  

 includes a glass of wine. 

04/11/2016 Radbroke Firework Spectacular 18:00 – 21:30 further details to follow on village website  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
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Did you know The Dog Inn  

has live music on 1st Wednesday in the 

Month?  

And on sunny days they hold summer BBQ 

evenings ? 

Ian Hayes is looking for a team of 

volunteers to rid areas of our parish of this 

invasive plant.  To help, please contact Ian 

Hayes.  ian.andrew.hayes@gmail.com 

Himalayn Balsam 

Can you help clear this invasive plant? 

Potholes in our roads are a constant 
problem but Cheshire East Highways 
team cannot repair the potholes 
if they do not know about 
them.  
Report them online at www.cheshireeast.gov.uk 
Or by calling  
0300 123 5020 

POTHOLESPOTHOLES  
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Contact Details for 

the  Parish Council:  

 

Liz McGrath (Clerk) 

Grange Farm 

Over Peover,  

Knutsford.   

WA16 9RD 

Phone: 01565 722762 

(daytime office hours) 

Email: 

council@overpeover.com  

Chairperson 
Chris Hurst 

01565 723065 

Vice Chairperson 
Kathy Doyle 

01625 861691 

John Caulfield 07946 650135 

Trevor Cornish 01625 861433 

Jayne Rudd 01565 722621 

Sheila Read 01625 860385 

Ian Webber 01625 861164 

Phil Welch 01625 861261 

Your Parish Councillors: 

The Parish Council has received a request from Cheshire Constabulary to work 
with them by offering each home owner in the parish a ‘SelectaDNA’ kit.   This 
is a type of traceable liquid which is used to mark up valuable items within the 
home that are most frequently stolen when a burglary takes place.  
Each DNA Forensic Property Marking kit is available at a vastly reduced cost of 
£10.  The normal cost would be over £40 and each Kit would allow between 30 and 50 items to be marked        
including TVs, Smartphones, Desktop PCs, Laptops, Digital Cameras, etc.  The marks can be seen with an ultra  
violet light and can be instantly traceable to their owners through the database.  More information is available 
from the company’s website – selectadna.co.uk.  

SelectaDNA kits have been supplied to high crime level areas and have 
achieved reductions in burglary of up to 88% nationally. Recent results in 
Cheshire are showing results of up to 67% in Chester.    Offenders have 
moved away from these areas which are clearly signed as having items       
forensically marked and if sufficient kits are sold we would be able to have 

such signs – as now seen In Mobberley and Chelford – near clusters of houses. Police Officers and PCSO’s from 
Cheshire Constabulary will be on hand when the kits are delivered to demonstrate their use and register them 
on your behalf.   
All we ask is for an initial response by completion of the form below to indicate whether you would be interested 
in purchasing a kit.  There is a minimum number to be ordered to achieve the low cost so we must ask you for 
your indication of interest prior to order. 
…………………………………………………………………………………………… ………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
I / We would /would not be interested in purchasing a SelectaDNA kit at a cost of £10.00 
I understand this offer is conditional upon the required number being ordered  
 
Name……………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Address………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Phone number………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Email address………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Please return to: The Clerk to the  Parish Council 
Either by hand, post or scanned completed copy of this form emailed to: council@overpeover.com 


